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Cremorne Community Group Inc

Minutes DRAFT 
Monday, 16th March 2015 

35 Frederick Henry Pde @ Vicki & Ian Pearce
4 pm.
 ______________________________________________________________
1. Apologies: 
1. M. Carson, D, Johnson, R & J Barclay, V&I Ions, B & R Menadue
1. Present; V Pearce, I Pearce, H Bennett, B. Bennett, W Freeman, G Bremner & L Bremner
2. Minutes of Meeting 11 November 2014 Accepted: Moved; Ian Pearce & seconded: Helen Bennett
3. Business arising from Minutes: Dealt with under Agenda
4. Correspondence

4. CCC re inviting Executive to attend Australia Day Awards 
4. CCG received CCC Australia Day Awards; Best Community Event 2015. Tabled

4. Politicians, Vanessa Goodwin & Catrina Biljik letters of congratulations for Award, tabled
4. Entertainment Publications informing of upcoming campaign for 2015-6 CCG fundraising commences. Ian Pearce, to head up campaign and distribute flyers etc.
4. Small Grants for Rural & Regional Communities (FRRC); CCG Application unsuccessful
4. CCG Website manager notifies need to change provider.

4. CCC seeking update of CCG details for Community List
5. Agenda Items
5. Executive whilst Pres & Sec on Leave: Meeting Agreed that Glenn Bremner be contact for CCG whilst Secretary & President on leave Between June to August, CCC to be notified.
5. 2014-5 AGM; To be held on Sunday 27th Sept 2015, Notices to be sent out no later than 6th Sept.
5. Report back Christmas @ Cremorne 2014: Name to be formally Christmas @ Cremorne, All agreed that the collaborative achievement between the CCG & Cremorne Playgroup & community continues to ensure success of this event. The innovation of the tree forest was a great success and the presence of the Mobimaze was appreciated by kids & parents alike. The Sandford Fire Brigade were again willing volunteers in delivering Santa and Kath Chapman, dealt professionally with the photography. Thanks to all involved.
5. Small Grants for Rural & Regional Communities: President B Bennett, followed up on the reason for our lack of success and is reapplying for a secure trailer for the community marquees, with additional inclusions of tables, chairs, first aid kit and signage. B & H Bennett held a raffle to raise funds to support this application and other Community organisations were approached for both in kind & financial support to strengthen the application. To be submitted by 27th March 2015.
5. Photo competition: No entries received.
5. 2015 Cremorne Day: The meeting agreed to holding this event on October 18 this year so as not to compete with end of school holidays. Meeting discussed the possibility of holding different events into the future but decided that at this stage to take no action.
5. CCG Newsletter: "C" Breeze is our regular newsletter, edited by members, Hannah Sun & Sam East, and compiled by Kath Chapman, it is produced four times a year with Spring, Summer, Autumn and Winter editions. We are grateful for the support of Julie Collins MP for printing it gratis. The Autumn edition has been circulated & was tabled at the meeting. The meeting congratulated those involved for an excellent product.
5. Report Back on Cremorne Day 2014: With excellent weather, lovely flyers by Julia Dineen to promote the event & good music, the formula for Cremorne Day continues to deliver.
5. Membership; The CCG continues to attract a small number of new members who wish to support our activities but not necessarily attend meetings. Notices of renewal will be circulated after AGM.
5. Community Arts Project: This proposal will now lapse.
6. Newsletter
6. 
"C" Breeze editors report: see Agenda item 5.7 above. Editors are seeking meeting with Executive prior to 28th March to review progress.
7. Finances

7. Financial report; Treasurer Glenn Bremner reported that our bank statement currently stands at $1,126.93. Glenn has also been in contact with the CCC Events Manager, Wendy Moles, regarding our change of funding arrangements and CCC has agreed to allocate funding as a lump sum prior to events on the presentation of a detailed statement of costs, to avoid any personal costs to members.
8. Web Site/ Facebook 
8. Change  of web provider: CCG Webmaster, Ian Pearce informed meeting that the supporting infrastructure for our website was being offered through 3 new providers and recommended that we move to provider; Discount in Names at the same annual cost of $99. This was agreed to.

8. Site report; Now have had over 10,000 hits on the site, with 2,000 hits going to our What's On  section. 
8. Voice of Cremorne: a face book page managed by CCG for use by community. now has over 150 likes.
9. Any other business

9. CCG Meeting dates: The meeting determined to try an set CCG meeting dates on an annual basis and proposed that they be held in March, June, Sept & November @ 7pm on a Monday evening. It was also agreed that additional meetings be called as required.
9. CCG Logo: Committee after some discussion agreed that the Secretary approach Julia Dineen to develop a logo to replace the much loved clip art boat.
10. Date of Next Meeting

To be determined

Brian Bennett (President)  Ph; 0417 444 389 or bhbennett@bigpond.com 

Vicki Pearce (Secretary) 0418 992 891 email; ccg@cremorne.tas.au
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